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Thank You to our Volunteers                                                       
Nursery Volunteers for September                                                                      

                                       September 3 Becky Steele                                          

   September 10 Linda Liesegang                                       

   September  17 Drew Dunn                      

                September 24 Eula Calvin                                   

      

  Children’s Church Volunteers for September 

  September 3 No Children’s Church (Labor Day) 

  September 10 Jerry and Mary Hutchens                    

  September 17 Cassidy Nooner and Youth  

              September  24 Debbie Clay and BJ Tugman 
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FORWARDING SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

Dear Rumple Church Family, 

As I write this, the rain continues to pour down in Texas and the reports of continued catastrophic flooding 

fill the news updates that come into my cell phone. I know you join me in offering ardent prayers for all 

those who are in harms way as this natural disaster unfolds. We pray for those who have lost people they 

love in the flooding and wind, we pray for those who will lose all their material possessions, we pray for 

those whose lives have been and will be uprooted and uncertain for weeks and even months to come. We 

also pray for all the rescue workers, government leaders, and those in serving professions who are work-

ing hard, day and night to bring people to safety and to keep them fed and housed.   

Our own Presbyterian Disaster Assistance is already on the ground in Houston, working with other agen-

cies, to assess the damage and to begin to plan for long term rebuilding and repair.  All agencies and relief 

organizations are stressing that the very best way we can help right now (in addition to our prayers) is 

through monetary gifts.  Information on how you can give online, by mail, or over the phone, to Presbyteri-

an Disaster Assistance, is provided here in the Slate and Stone and will be on Rumple’s website as well. 

At the wonderful picnic after church this past Sunday, I heard a Rumple member share her memories from 

18 years ago when a team of Rumple members headed to eastern NC, after Hurricane Floyd, on a mission 

trip to help with flood relief there.  The needs after Hurricane Harvey are not even known yet, but I know 

that the Rumple family will be prepared not only with prayers and monetary gifts, but to help in other 

ways as we respond to God’s call. 

I look forward to my first fall here in Blowing Rock. These cool mornings and the first few colorful leaves 

are already telling us that fall is just around the corner. I hope to see you in worship, at a fellowship meal, 

working on the Faith Build Habitat House, at a youth group event, or in continued gatherings I plan to host 

at the manse throughout the fall. 

Our prayers go up for our brothers and sisters in Texas and we pray the Rumple family will continue to be 

open to how and where God is leading us. 

  

Grace and Peace. 

Your Pastor, 

Kathy 

Rum pl e  Me m o r i a l  P r e s b yt e r i a n  C hur c h  

SLATE and STONE 
September 2017 

Called to Worship   Empowered to Serve      

A Mission Church                                          

Bringing Members In, Sending Disciples Out 



  2017 Nominating Committee Seeks Your Nominees 

The 2017 Nominating Committee has begun their work.  This year’s committee, per the Rumple Man-

ual of Procedures, is made up of three at large members (elected in October 2016) and two elders in 

the class of 2017.  Committee members are:  Kathy Earley (chair), Audrey Gurkin, Mike Mayfield, 

Curt Salthouse (secretary), Bill Thorn. 

The committee is tasked with nominating four elders for the class of 2020 (elders in the Presbyterian 

Church are elected for a three year term,) and nominating three at-large members for the 2018 Nomi-

nating Committee (who will be joined by two elders from the class of 2018.) 

The Nominating Committee solicits names from you, the members and friends of Rumple.  Please 

suggest folks who you think will make good spiritual leaders for Rumple. Nominations can be made 

by filling out a form or by emailing the committee chair, Kathy Earley, at kathyearley50@gmail.com 

by September 3. In September, the Committee will begin their prayerful deliberations of selecting four 

nominees (two men and two women per Rumple’s Manual of Procedures) willing to serve. They will 

also select three at large members as nominees for next year’s nominating committee. 

The Nominating Committee has asked the Session to call a congregational meeting for Sunday Octo-

ber 15. As is allowed in Presbyterian polity, other candidates may be nominated from the floor, if the 

person nominating has secured the permission of the candidate.  All active members (but not affiliate 

members) of Rumple are eligible to serve as elders and are able to vote in the congregational meeting. 

Details about the time of the meeting and the Nominating Committee’s slate of nominees will be an-

nounced later in September.   

The purpose of this meeting will be to hear the recommendations of the Nominating Committee of 

four nominees for elder class of 2020 and three at-large 1018 Nominating Committee members.   

 

CareNotes booklets are available on a display case in the church lobby.  They are for giv-

ing to anyone who needs comfort and guidance in the time of grief or death of a loved one.  
There are many booklets to choose in alphabetical order.  A sampling of some of the titles 

are:  
 A Booklet of Prayers When You’re Facing Surgery                                                                        
 Answering Your Children’s Questions About God                                                                       

 Being Angry With God at a Time of Suffering or Loss                                                                       
 Discovering Simple Ways to Pray                                                                                                

 Finding Joy in Caregiving                                                                                                        
 Losing a Loved One Near the Holidays                                                                               
 Making Sense out of Suffering                                                                                                  

 When a Death Comes Unexpectedly                                                                                     
 When Alzheimer’s “steals” a Loved One  
 Turning to God When You Hurt                                                                                                    

 Going on an Advent Journey                                                                                                      
 Celebrating Your Last Christmas With a Loved One                                                                             

 Grieving at Christmas: A family Guide                                                                             
 Making Your Marriage Stronger Through Prayer                                                                    
 Going on an Advent Prayer Journey                                                                                 

 Healing Your Body, Mind, and Spirit Together                                                                                 

 

POAM Presbyterian Older Adult Ministries Network 

 

 

 

Regional Conference “Celebrating the Gift of Aging”                                                                                       
Thursday,   October 19, 2017                                                                                                                                
Highland Presbyterian Church                                                                                                           

2380 Cloverdale Avenue  Winston Salem, NC 27103                                                                          
www.poamn.org @Facebook                                                                                                           

Rumple’s Annie Tarbutton is the Conference Chair 

Event Schedule 9:00am through 2:20pm; Cost is $30 per person (lunch included) $25 each 

for 4 or more from the same congregation when registering together. Scholarships are availa-
ble—check with Diana at dwright@salempresbytery.org.  Or call 336-766-3393 ext. 126 to 
register. Make checks payable to Salem Presbytery and mail to: PO Box 1763 Clemmons, NC 

27012   

Brochures are available on the display case in the church lobby with more information. 

 

PRESBYTERIAN DISASTER ASSISTANCE        Out of Chaos, Hope 

Give today to help Presbyterian Disaster Assistance bring hope and healing to                                                  
Texas families impacted by Hurricane Harvey. 

Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA) is in touch with presbyteries in affected areas of Texas to offer assis-
tance. We are standing by with resources and National Response Team members ready to deploy upon invi-
tation and wen it is safe to do so. 

For those who wish to support PDA’s emergency response and recovery efforts, gifts can be designated to 
DROOO169-Harvey. We need your help. Please give generously. 

If you prefer to mail a check, you may send it to: 

 Presbyterian Church (USA)   PO Box 643700  Pittsburgh, PA 15264-3700 

You may also call us Monday through Friday, 8am to 5pm (EST) at 1-800-872-3283 and donate by phone. 
For updates, please go to pda/pcusa.org.   

Please join us in praying for courage for those who are suffering; wisdom and diligence among agencies and 
individuals assessing damage and directing relief efforts; and for generosity to flow as powerfully as rivers 
and streams, as we respond to the deep human needs left in the wake of the storm.                                           
Rev. Dr. Laurie Ann Kraus, Presbyterian Disaster Assistance 

 



Learning Opportunities for Children (up to 5th grade) 
 

G.I.F.T. Growing in Faith Together is a program from children in Kindergarten – 5th grade 
and their parents. Once a month, families gather to study a topic together. Plan to join us for 

G.I.F.T. 10:00 a.m. – 10:40 a.m. Sunday mornings 
September 17 – Stewardship 

October 29 – Reformation 

November 19 – Thanksgiving 
December 3 – Advent 

January 7 – Epiphany 
February 11 – Ash Wednesday 

March 25 – Holy Week 

April 22 – Earth Day 
May 20 – Pentecost 

 

Children’s Church is offered for children in Kindergarten – 2nd Grade following Time with 
Children.  
 

Education in the Pews is a new term here at Rumple and includes opportunities for all chil-
dren to learn while worshiping with the community. Special bulletins are available weekly for 
children in 3rd – 6th grades and for younger children on special days when Children’s Church 

is not offered. Look for these at both entrances to the sanctuary. 
 

Rumple Youth needs YOU! 
 

Rumple’s safe sanctuary policy, “CASE”, requires that there be two adults present at ALL 

youth classes and meetings. This is to protect not only our youth but also our leaders. 
 

The Youth Committee is asking for volunteers in many capacities. If you can help contact, 
Cassidy Nooner, Cameron Womack or Danny Kirkland. 

 

Sunday School Chaperone: Come and hang out with the youth on Sunday mornings. No 
preparation is needed, just a willing heart. Cassidy will lead the Bible Study so all you need 

to do is show up 
 

Youth Group Advisor: Is Sunday evening more your thing? Then join us on Sunday nights 

for fellowship and activities. Again, no prep needed, just yourself. 
 

Off Campus Chaperone: Adults are always needed for our off-campus outings. Contact Cam-
eron or Cassidy for a schedule of upcoming events. 

 
 
 

Update on Darby: Teander, Young Adult Volunteer:  This past week 
Darby attended a week-long orientation and will fly back to Denver 
Monday to begin interviewing for her site placement. The program 

has just started to gear up so while she settles in and gets ac-
quainted with her new community she has asked Rumple to write 
her and follow her blog.                                                                                             

Darby’s blog can be found at: yavdarby.wordpress.com.  
 

Mailing Address: 1330 Wolff Street, Denver, CO 80204 
 

 Rumple Youth 

 
 

 

Did you know that Rumple Church has a policy for protecting children and youth? It is called 

C.A.S.E.: Creating a Safe Environment for Children, Youth and Adults. This is an im-
portant document with safeguards to protect children, youth and adults when they interact 

with each other at Rumple events. It is a sad and true fact that about 1 in 10 children in the 
U.S. will be sexually abused before their 18th birthday.  

We must stop it before it starts. 

 
The Stewards of Children class teaches participants how to make a difference and help end 

child sexual abuse. 
 

Our C.A.S.E. policy requires ALL adult volunteers who work with children and youth attend a 

Stewards of Children class and get background screened. Even if you do not work directly 
with the children at Rumple, this is still a very good and useful information to know. 

 
You may have had the class in the past, but it is now updated and so the Christian Education 

Committee is asking everyone to be trained with the new information.  

Cameron Womack, Authorized Facilitator, will offer the class three times in September. You 
are asked to pick the one that suits your schedule and register. 

Total cost is $16 and includes background screening. 

 
Stewards of Children Classes 

Tuesday September 12, 10:00 am – 12:00 pm 
Sunday September 17, 3:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Tuesday September 26, 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm 

 
You can register for a class by signing up after worship on the table in the lobby OR email 

Cameron at educator@rumplechurch.org 
 

“It only takes one person to make a change.” 

 
 

 

 

 

Stay connected with Rumple! 
Like us on Facebook, visit our website www.rumplechurch.org, Follow the youth on Instagram, 
#rumpleyouth,  and add your email to our weekly e-newsletter 

mailto:educator@rumplechurch.org
http://www.rumplechurch.org


Rumple at Work 

Rumple Presbyterian Session Digest August 28, 2017                                                                           
Stated Session Minute Highlights 

The meeting was opened with prayer by Rev. Kathy Beach. 
 

Misty Mayfield led the devotion reminding us that we, as Chris-
tians, are to pursue peace in families and with all.  We are the 

hands and feet of Christ always open and willing to serve. 
 

Cameron Womack reported on up-coming opportunities including 

CASE (Creating A Safe Environment For Children, Youth and 
Adults) and the fun things planned for Youth. 
 

The minutes for July 24 and July 30 were approved with correc-
tions by consent.  Plans for Session Retreat on October 14 was dis-

cussed. 
 

Committee Reports – 
   Congregational (Barbara Julien) reported on committees work/

help being done for members and friends of Rumple during time of 
deaths.  Plus reminding all of the help pamphlets in the lobby for 

all kind of needs to be picked as needed. 
   Finance (Cullie Tarleton) shared the churches finances from Jan-

uary though July. We are doing better but wish to continue being 
careful.  As it is time to begin thinking about planning the budget 

for the coming year each committee is asked to begin thinking 
ahead. 
   Missions (Misty Mayfield) brought a motion from the Mission 

Committee that we renew our covenant with Hab. For Humanity for 
2018.  The motion passed by common consent.  The motion con-

cerning BR CARES’ task force passed with common consent. 
   Nominating Committee (Audrey Gurkin) brought a motion for a 

Congregational Meeting be called on October 15th to elect new       
elders for the coming 2018.  This passed 100 per cent. 

   Properties (Bill Thorn) reported on completed work at the manse 
and daily repairs on church buildings. 

   Stewardship (Davis Hankins) committee has begun working on 
the Stewardship programs for the coming year – more plans will be 

coming monthly to include everyone. 
   Youth (Danny Kirkland) reported on Youth plans, retreats, and 

needed funds. 
   Worship (Brenda Lentz) brought the motion that the minister be 

paid $250.00 per wedding, seconded by Danny Kirkland and 
passed by common consent. 

The meeting was adjourned with prayer by Rev. Beach. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Mary Lentz, Clerk 

The Session of Rumple Memorial Presbyterian Church consists of our pastor as moderator 

and eleven ruling elders, elected by the congregation. They meet monthly on the fourth Mon-

day at 5:30. If you have items for the session, please see Kathy Beach, Session Moderator. 

 

I see life as both a gift and a responsibility. My responsibility is to use what God has given me to help 

his people in need. 

―Millard Fuller, Co-founder of Habitat for Humanity International 

 

Rumple on a Mission will support the work of Watauga County Habitat for Humanity through Septem-

ber and October. As a Watauga County Habitat for Humanity Covenant Church, Rumple is committed 

to serving with Habitat to improve our community by building decent, affordable homes in partnership 

with families in need. You may remember that we raised funds last year to help Habitat begin the Faith 

Build project for the Love family. We are now seeing that in action as the Love house takes shape with 

the help of volunteer work crews and sweat equity of the Love family. To kick off our fall 2017 Rumple 

on a Mission, volunteer groups from Rumple will work on the Love house on September 9 and Septem-

ber 23. Rumple volunteers will also provide lunches for the work crews on these two days. Thanks to 

our volunteers! If you, your Sunday School class, Circle, social group, etc., are interested in getting in-

volved with the Love house, please contact Tim Harris at 828-262-1067.  

 

We also continue our monthly food collections for Blowing Rock C.A.R.E.S. Blowing Rock C.A.R.E.S. 

is a food bank that helps provide basic non-perishable food to families and individuals in Watauga 

County. The Blowing Rock C.A.R.E.S. food pantry is open for clients on Mondays from 9 am to 1 pm 

right here at Rumple.  

The September items of need for Blowing Rock C.A.R.E.S. are cans of tuna, fruit in natural juices, toilet 

tissue, and feminine products. Please bring your items throughout the month of September and leave 

them in the shopping cart in the church lobby. 

 

Al and Ellen Smith, Presbyterian missionaries in eastern Europe and Russia, will be back with us at 

Rumple on Sunday, September 3. They will share about their mission and ministry during the Sunday 

School hour (9:45 in Rumple House) and will deliver the sermon during worship at 11:00. 

 

Thank you! Food 4 Families and Back 2 School were both huge successes at Rumple thanks to the 

generosity of this congregation! We fed five families with children at Blowing Rock School throughout 

the summer break. A special thanks to Tracy Markland and Susan Suddreth for their compassionate 

leadership and Jackie and Danny Kirkland for their amazing generosity! The Back 2 School collection 

was also wildly successful with 750 composition notebooks, 53 backpacks, and 200 packs of colored 

pencils donated to help local children get ready for the school year! 

Rumple on a Mission 

Fifth Monday Service at Hospitality House  Every 5th Monday, Rumple Church is 

responsible for cooking and serving food for the Hospitality House in Boone. Our next 

dinner is October 30. If you can help, please contact Katie Gurkin from the Missions  

Committee at 336-971-9642 or gurkink@aol.com.   

Church Office Hours 
Monday – Thursday 
9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
 

828-295-7675 
www.rumplechurch.org 

 

Sunday Services 
9:45 a.m. Sunday School 
11:00 a.m. Worship 
 

CHURCH LEADERS & STAFF 
 

Clerk of Session: Mary Lentz 
Class of 2017 
Audrey Gurkin 
Brenda Lentz 
Bill Thorn 
 

Class of 2018 
Barbara Julien 
Danny Kirkland 
Mary Lentz 
Mike Rhyne 
 

Class of 2019 
Davis Hankins 
Misty Mayfield 
Kim Rogers 
Cullie Tarleton 
 

CHURCH STAFF 
Kathy Beach, Pastor                            
pastor@rumplechurch.org     
Cameron Womack, DCE                      
educator@rumplechurch.org  
David McCollum, Director of Music           
directorofmusic@rumplechurch.org  
Hazel Smithey, Secretary                          
office@rumplechurch.org                                     
Eric Luke, Accompanist                 
accompanist@rumplechurch.org                                         
Cassidy Nooner, Youth Intern                        
Heather Sigmon, Custodian                                   
Claire Denness, Nursery Attendant                      
Kelly Ginsberg, Nursery Attendant 



FELLOWSHIP DINNERS AND SECOND SUNDAY LUNCHES 
This fall the Fellowship Committee invites the Rumple family to enjoy both 
Wednesday night dinners and Second Sunday lunches! 
Wednesday events will begin at 5:30.  Lunches will begin right after Sunday 
morning worship. 
 

Wednesday, September 13th - Chicken and Rice Casserole, Salad, Cookies 
Wednesday, October 11th - Soup, Salad, Crusty Bread, Brownies 
Sunday, November 12th  The Annual Rumple Chili Cook Off!!!  
Sunday, December 10th -Lunch and The Rumple Christmas Cookie Swap and 
cookie decorating for children 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have you noticed this beautiful bench in the back yard?  

Thanks to Debra Brenner who painted the bench and to 

Jim Crowell and Walt Baggstrom who helped make the 

bench more secure.  .   

Around Rumple 

Presbyterian Women Circle News and Meetings                   

Moderator Linda Mauldin 295-3327 

Circle I meets the first Monday of each month August –May at 6 

pm in a restaurant, a member’s home or in the Rumple House.                         

Teresa Lentz  295-3276   

Circle II meets the second Monday of each month at 2pm in the 

home of Mary Lentz  295-7289.                                                                                              

Circle III meets the third Monday of each month May-October at 
10:30 in the Rumple House or a member’s home.                             

Jean Baskin 295-0901                                                         

Circle IV meets the second Monday of each month April –

December in a member’s home or the Rumple House. Members 
gather at 1:00 for fellowship and refreshments and the meeting 

starts at 1:30.  Betty Womack  912-687-6483                                                    

Circle V meets the first Wednesday of each month April-December 
at the Rumple House. Members gather at 9:30 for fellowship and 

refreshments and the meetings starts at 10:00.                             

Kathy Earley 263-0255. 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

3  Mabel Davis 

3  Mary Bost Gray 

3  John Robinson 

3  Crisman Jones                 

4  Teresa Smith 

7  Vickie Cawthorne 

7  Ron Curtis                    

7  Ron Herndon                         

7  Barbara Stuart                       

8  JoAnn Jones                 

9  Mark Gilleskie              

10 Byron Logan                

10 Sylvia Kiker                   

11 R.L. Suddreth                  

11 Donna Whitt                 

14 Molly Clay                    

14 Shannon Herndon                  

14 Dottie Watson                                

15 Curt Salthouse                  

17 Margaret Garland                    

17 Catherine Moore                  

18 Emma Humphries                

18 Glen Liesegang           

18 Lynne Waugh                    

18 Barbara Leon                 

19 Charleen Logan           

20 Baker Forbes              

21 Sam Hess                    

23 Jean Williamson              

25 Doug Holstein              

26 Bette LaRoche               

28 Susan Chesson 

WOULD YOU OR SOMEONE YOU KNOW LIKE TO BECOME AN AFFILIATE MEMBER OF RUMPLE?  If you 

or your neighbor or friend are just a part-time resident of Blowing Rock, you can keep your full member-

ship in your church where you spend the winter or the work week, and still officially become a part of the 

Rumple family too!  Affiliate members retain their membership in their home church but “affiliate” with 

Rumple.  Affiliate members have all the rights and privileges of full members except the right to vote in con-

gregational meetings and be elected elders.  Interested in affiliating with Rumple, please call or email Kathy, 

pastor@rumplechurch.org.  Our next welcome class will be Sunday, October 1 at 9:30. 
 

INTERESTED IN BECOMING A MEMBER OR AFFILIATE MEMBER OF RUMPLE?  The next Welcome Class 
will be offered on Sunday, October 1 beginning at 9:30 in Kathy’s study. If you are interested in attending, 

please let Hazel know before Thursday, September 28, office@rumplechurch.org 

 
 

RUMPLE IN PRAYER FOR THE WORLD.  At the encouragement of our PC

(USA) office of World Missions, the Rumple Session has given its blessing to 

encouraging all of us to be in prayer, each month, for a different country or 

region of the world.  The first request we were issued was to pray for the 

Christians and the Christian churches in Iraq.  There is a long and strong 

Christian tradition in that nation, but today it is risky to be a Christian in 

Iraq. Even still, the churches in Iraq continue to reach out with love, aid, edu-

cation, and more to their brothers and sisters.  Please join in praying for the 

church in Iraq this month of September. 

And, as we welcome Al and Ellen Smith back to Rumple this month, we pray 

for them and their mission in Russia, all the people they serve with, as well. 
 

CHURCH TOUR SEPTEMBER 24- for new members and folks who still want to 

learn their way around all of Rumple’s facilities. 

Have you wondered to what and where all the staircases lead at Rumple? Have 
you ever been inside the youth cottage? Do you know the unique stories around 

the building of the beautiful stone sanctuary?  If you’d like to learn the answers to 
these and many more questions, join Jane Rogers and Adele Dunbar on Sunday 

morning September 24 at 9:45 in church lobby for a Trivia Tour of Rumple. The 
tour will begin with coffee and breakfast goodies in the lobby at 9:45 and conclude by 10:40. 

 

PRESBYTERIAN /EPISCOPAL CAMPUS MINISTRY at Appalachian State needs our help in feeding hungry 
college students again this year! Reverend Stephanie Hankins, who is, with her family, an active part of our 

Rumple family, is the Presbyterian campus minister at ASU. If you are willing and able to provide a meal, 
but not able to deliver it to Boone, she is wiling to come up to Rumple and pick it up!   Dates meals are need-
ed are:  September 12 and 26,  October 10, November 28, January 16 and 30, February 20, March 20, April 

24.  If you are able to help, please contact Stephanie directly at scoblehankins@gmail.com.  
 

Church Nurture 

2017 Fundraising Parking 

Lot Schedule                        

September 9— Campus 

Ministries                                  

October 7—  Circle IV                                             

November 25 (Parade) - 

Christian Education  

mailto:office@rumplechurch.org


Concerns and Cares 

Rumple members  Bill and Pat Magruder, Patty Alexander, Brenda Lentz, Linda 

Steen, Buz Helms, Jim Burgess 

Family and friends of Rumple Joan and Kristen, friends of Leslie Novilla; Stan-

ley Coffey, son of Betty Coffey; Phyllis Foster, friend of Wes Thompson; Nathan 

Miller Jacobs 

Please contact Hazel in the church office if you have other prayer concerns to 

add. 

We grieve with the family of former Rumple pastor, Richard Holshouser, who passed 
away August 10; the address for Rebecca Holshouser is 368 Dolls Eye Trail, Blowing 

Rock, NC 28605;    Barbara Clark in the death of her husband, Arthur, August 17 

If you go to the hospital and would like the church office to know, please remember 

to call or ask the hospital to call the church office. Your name and hospitalization is 

not shared with the congregation unless you give permission. 

Congregational Care If you or someone you know in the congregation would like a 
visit, please share this information with Kathy, an Elder, or contact the Church       

Office. 

Missed Worship? There are audio CD’s available of each worship service and they 

can be found in the library if you would like to check one out. 
 

There is a Medical Supply Loaner  Closet in the Rumple House with medical supplies 

to be used by anyone as needed.  

Stay Connected! Rumple publishes a weekly email newsletter. Keep up to date on 
the latest calendar and happenings at Rumple. Email Cameron Womack to be con-

nected: educator@rumplechurch.org. 
 

Communion is served monthly during worship. If you or someone you 
know would like to have communion at home because of illness or      

mobility challenges, please call the church office. The next date elders 
will be taking home communion is October 1. 
 

 

 
 

Kathy will be away at Continuing Education September 24-29.  The elders on 

call are Cullie Tarleton and Danny Kirkland.  If you have a pastoral care need or 

emergency please call the church office or one of these elders.  They will all know 

how to be in touch with Kathy.  
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Office hours for Kathy are:              

Monday—Wednesday               
8:30-4:30                           

Thursday morning, sermon 
writing,                         

Thursday afternoon, visiting 


